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Description automatically generated]                        NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY FOR PUBLIC REVIEW AND NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION FOR THE ALPENGLOW TIMBER USE PERMIT
[Proje

        
                        
PLN23-0054; CUP23-0004; EIS24-0004

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the County of Nevada, as a lead agency, is circulating for public review a Draft Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) in accordance with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) for the proposed Use Permit and Management Plans. 

PROJECT LOCATION: 10375 Silverado Way in unincorporated eastern Nevada County, California. West of State Route 89 and Prosser Creek Reservoir.

APN: 016-530-031

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: A proposed Use Permit application to allow for the construction and operation of a mixed-use development including a forestry management and material processing facility supported by a wood fired boiler and associated structures (facility), and six residential dwelling units for State-Regulated Employee Housing in three duplexes located on an approximately 124-acre subject property at 10375 Silverado Way in Truckee, California.
PUBLIC REVIEW: As a lead agency, in accordance with CEQA, Nevada County is distributing the Draft Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration IS/MND to interested public and regulatory authorities for review and comment for a period of 31-days.  Nevada County is inviting comments and concerns regarding the IS/MND during the public review period spanning May 24, 2024 to June 24, 2024 at 5:00 p.m. Final action on the proposed MND will be taken by the Nevada County Planning Commission after the completion of the public review period at a duly noticed public hearing.

DOCUMENT AVAILABILITY: The Draft Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration is available for review on Nevada County's website at https://www.nevadacountyca.gov/994/Environmental-Documents 

Written comments should be sent to the following address: Kyle Smith, Senior Planner, Nevada County Planning Department, 950 Maidu Avenue Suite 170, Nevada City, CA 95959 - Email: kyle.smith@nevadacountyca.gov; on or before June 24, 2024 at 5:00 p.m.

By: Jodeana Patterson, Clerk of the Planning Commission
 
PUBLISH: May 24, 2024 The Sierra Sun
MAILING: May 24, 2024  On or Before      		      
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